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Dear Sirs 
 
In response to the consultation paper 372 issued September 2023 by ASIC, the following 
observations are made by AIIP: 
 

1. The publication should guide directors and their professional advisors about the need 

to prevent insolvent trading generally rather than just the safe harbour provisions.  

Ther eappears to be a disproportionate focus on safe harbour provisions, which are 

not always applicable to micro businesses and small to medium businesses. 

 

2. A reference to director’s statutory duties (s180 and s181) of the Corporations Act 

2001 (“the Act”) and their fiduciary duties more generally ought be part of the guide. 

 

3. There is no reference to the presumption of insolvency in s588E(4). As you will be 

aware that section provides that where it is proved that a director has failed to ensure 

that the company has kept financial records as required by s286 (1) of the Act or 

failed to retain financial records as required by s286 (2) of the Act then insolvency is 

presumed.  

 

A lack of books and records has always been a significant issue for external 

administrators in investigating the affairs of a company including potential claims for 

insolvent trading. 

 

This is becoming an increasingly difficult area of practice having regard to financial 

records being maintained “in the cloud” and the service providers not permitting 

access to financial records due to unpaid invoices. This problem is more acute when 

the records are held by a provider outside the Australian jurisdiction.






